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I would like to note that economic, political and social changes
cannot be separated . As we can see in eastern Europe, they
intercept, overlap and occasionally conflict .

With .this in mind, we wish to benefit from the knowledge and
experience of Canadians . I know that our fellow citizens care
about their country's foreign policy . We must therefore listen
to Canadians. They can best tell us what values and interests
this country must promote abroad, and how we can best contribute
to the international community .

However, I think that we should take into account our important
cultural contribution abroad in our review of Canada's foreign
policy . We must recognize that our international contribution in
this area is directly tied to our national actions to support
creativity, innovation and human resources development .

Of course, our policies must be realistic . Unfortunately, we
will not be able to do everything we want to do . So, difficult
choices will have to be made . Our resources are limited, and we
must focus our efforts where our contribution will have th e
greatest impact. No single issue will be off-limits in this
debate on foreign policy . However, as a government, we must give
the broad outline of this policy and we intend to pursue our
action in the following areas : first, the pursuit of
international peace and security . Second, defining Canada's
place in a world where the role of regional associations is
growing stronger . Third, linking Canada's values and interests,
including our economic and trade interests .

Geoffrey Pearson aptly described in his book entitled Seize the

Day how Lester B . Pearson and his ministerial colleagues shaped
Canadian foreign policy to be independent, original, forward-
looking, based on truly Canadian values but requiring at the same
time a sustained involvement in international organizations such
as the United Nations and NATO .

In fact, Canada has always centred its security policy on two
multilateral institutions : NATO, to contain the threat of
Communist expansion and to protect democracy ; and the United
Nations, to promote the values of dialogue and co-operation to
resolve or prevent conflict . The demise of Communism has reduced
NATO's importance as a military alliance . However, much can
still be done by NATO .

In the unstable new Europe, NATO must transform itself into a
collective security organization while welcoming into its orbit
the countries of Eastern Europe which want to join and become our
friends instead of our enemies . This is an opportunity that the
Western world cannot ignore or refuse to see and take up, one
that will have to be acted upon as soon as possible .


